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Dear Friends, 

In the next few weeks, the seasons of Epiphany and Lent meet one 
another on March 5th, Ash Wednesday. In the opening days of March, 
perhaps all of us might be challenged by this convergence and by the 
"balancing act" that God constantly calls us into.  

In the Season of Epiphany, we are called into Mission, as all our recent 
Sunday readings remind us. This is the time when Jesus defines his mission 
and calls his disciples to get out into the world to join him in ministry. Lent 
is the season when we join Jesus in the wilderness of reflection – a time set 
aside by the Church for spiritual discipline and self-reflection. One season 
is a time of reaching out and the other is a time of reaching in. Someone 
once said that when Epiphany meets Lent, God’s proclamation meet 
God’s tears. Or put another way, their "meeting" is a time when the call to 
mission meets the call to listen. 

Recently, I was asked to share some reflections at a dear friend’s Burial. 
She was a woman who was passionate about both these aspects of the 
Christian Journey. When I first met her she was “into” the Christian 
mystic, Meister Eckhart (1260 – 1328). And, in the early days of our 
relationship we read and reflected on his approach to the Christian faith. 

As I thought about our conversations together, I was reminded that 
Eckhart's practical communication of the mystical path to a life of 
Christian "holiness" inspired the people of his day and challenged the 
Church. His writings and his approach to faith are believed to have been 
formative to the publication of the anonymous 14th-century text, 
Theologia Germanica. In turn, that influential work, even without the 
"imprimatur" of the Church, shaped the history of the church for the next 
two centuries. Some believe that Eckhart's influence on German religious 
thought, and so on Martin Luther, was pivotal in provoking Luther's 
actions and the subsequent Protestant Reformation. 

Some of the quotes (and a few more) that I shared at my friend's Burial 
Service, from Meister Eckhart's writings were these: 

 

“What we plant in the soil of contemplation, we shall reap in the 
harvest of action.” 

“A just person is one who is conformed and transformed into 
justice.” 

Continued on pg. 2 
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 “If the only prayer you ever say in your 
entire life is thank you, it will be 
enough.” 

 “The eye with which I see God is the same 
eye with which God sees me.” 

 “Every creature is a word of God.” 

“The more we have the less we own.” 

“God expects but one thing of you, and that 
is that you should come out of 
yourself in so far as you are a created 
being made and let God be God in 
you.” 

“What a man takes in by contemplation, that 
he pours out in love.” 

“Only the hand that erases can write the true 
thing.” 

 “The outward work will never be puny if 
the inward work is great.” 

“You may call God love, you may call God 
goodness. But the best name for 
God is compassion.” 

Remembering my friend in these closing days of 
Epiphany and as I face the opening days of Lent, my 
prayer is that you will find yourselves challenged by 
this convergence and by the "balancing act" that 
God constantly calls us to engage in. Listen to Jesus 
as he defines his mission and calls us out into the 
world join to him in ministry. And, embrace this 
coming Lent when we are asked to join Jesus in the 
wilderness of reflection. Embrace the time of 
reaching out and the time of reaching in. Let 
Epiphany meet Lent in your lives. Embrace God's 
proclamation and meet God’s tears. And, let their 
"meeting" be a time when the call to mission meets 
the call to listen. 

 

 

 Peace, 

  

Daniel 

Continued from pg. 1 

Weekday Worship  
During Lent:   

 
Tuesdays:   
 Contemplative Prayer 5:30 p.m. 
  2nd & 4th Tuesdays of the month 
 
Wednesdays: 
 Noonday Eucharist beginning on March 5 
 
Fridays: 
 Holy Eucharist at 7:00 a.m. beginning  
  on March 7 following by MOE Breakfast 
 

 
 
 

Lenten Programs: 
 

Tuesdays, beginning March 11: 
6:00 p.m. Potluck Dinner; 6:45 p.m. Classes: 
1. Waging Racial Reconciliation  
 Led by the Rev. Daniel Appleyard 
2.   Saving the Cross: Reimagining the 
Atonement  
 Led by The Rev. Dr. Warren Crews 

 
Wednesdays, beginning March 12 
 5:30 p.m. Pizza Supper; 6:00 p.m. Family Lenten 
 Series: Parenting Through Lent and Beyond;  
 Childcare is available 5:30 – 7:30 p.m. 
 
Sign up sheets for the Tuesday and Wednesday 

dinners, Lenten Series and Child Care  
are in the Dining Room. 
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Adult Forums for Winter 2014 
 

Come and learn more about the impact of a growing 
income inequality, especially upon minorities, as well 
as the social justice issues this raises. 
 
Part 3 (of first series): Feb. 23 - Social Justice & 
Income Inequality: Biblical Perspective 
Evan Krauss, Director of Faith-Based Mobilization of the 
United Way of St. Louis and President of the Young Urban 
Professionals of St. Louis 
 
Part 1 (of second series): March 2  Deaconess Ann 
House Update - The Rev. Jon Stratton, Director 
Many Emmanuelites worked on the clean-up, fix-up, 
paint-up of the diocesan property in Old North St. 
Louis, which became home to 7 young Episcopal 
Service Corps interns last August. The interns, all 
new college graduates, were assigned to various 
programs to assist and enable the poor in their 
neighborhood. Half way through the first year, Jon 
will fill us in on the program, the interns, and the 
future plans for Deaconess Ann House. 

Parenting through Lent and Beyond 
 

This is a group for parents to kickback, relax, and 
think about the challenges and joys of parenting 
their children to grow into their faith while juggling 
all the demands of post modern life. 
 
Each week we will explore a topic of interest in the 
context of our faith and Christian family life 
including 
 

 Healthy Families 
 Managing to keep Sabbath time together 
 Caring for spouses, partners and self 
 Helping children understand Lent and Easter 
 Creating family rituals to nurture the whole 

family 
 

This will be geared primarily to parents of children 
up to age 10 or 11. 
 

Wednesday evenings from 6-7:15 
 during Cherub and Junior Choir Practice. 

Pizza, salad and dessert for the family at 5:30 
Childcare 5:30 – 7:30 

 

Please let the office know you are coming so that 
we will have pizza and childcare for your family! 

Tuesday Night Lenten Series 
from March 11 to April 8 at 6:00 p.m.  

In the Dining Room 
 
Come for a potluck supper at 6:00 p.m. and then break 
into hour-long small groups for five weekly sessions.  
We’ll conclude the evening with Compline (a brief prayer 
service) at 7:45 p.m.  This is an opportunity to strengthen 
the ties of fellowship, while learning something new and 
contributing your own ideas and insights to the 
community.   
 

The Small Group Topics Are: 
 

1. Waging Racial Reconciliation  
 Led by the Rev. Daniel Appleyard 
 
This five part series will include presentations, short 
videos reflections and ample time for discussion.  
 
The resources include videos from the Episcopal Church 
two-day event forum, State of Racism In    
America.  Another “tool” will be a series of “shorts” 
called “Cracking the Codes – The System of Racial 
Inequity.”  We will use these, as well as passages from 
Scripture and the Book of Common Prayer to enhance 
our conversation and as we talk about the system of 
racial inequity in the United States. 

 
 

2. Saving the Cross: Reimagining the Atonement  
 Led by The Rev. Dr. Warren Crews 
 
Lenten and Holy Week in particular are difficult for 
many because of the traditional way that the doctrine of 
the atonement has been taught:  
 
God sent Jesus into the world to absorb the punishment 
on the cross that all of us deserve for our sins against 
God.  People ask: what father would do such  a 
horrendous thing to his beloved son?!   
 
Well, it turns out that is only one of four different      
approaches to explaining the atonement. 
 
We will explore each of these four, critique their 
strengths and weaknesses, and give everyone a chance to 
figure out for themselves how to explain God's saving 
work in Jesus Christ. 
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 What are the most important things about being a 
Christian? 

 Why do we come together for worship? 
 What do we think about forgiveness? 
 Why do we talk about social justice? And servant 

ministry? 
 What does it mean to be a member of a church? 
 
Join us for 5 weeks of exploration of how 
Episcopalians, and especially  Emmanuel’s 
leaders answer as you formulate answers for 
yourself, meet other Emmanuelites, old and new, and 
deepen your faith and your bonds to this community 
of faith. 

Who should come?  
 Anyone who is curious about the questions 

above? 
 Anyone who is new to Emmanuel and would like 

to hear from our leaders. 
 Anyone who is new to the Episcopal church and 

would like to learn more about our approaches. 
 Anyone who would like to engage in thoughtful 

reflection about our shared faith. 
 Anyone who is willing to make a weekly 

commitment to this Lenten exploration. 
 
To sign up, or for more information, talk to 
Martha LaFata or the Rev. Martie Metzler. 

Inquirers’ Class Sundays at 11:30           March 9 – April 6 

Join us when we will discuss 
"Mrs. Lincoln's Dressmaker"  by 
Jennifer Chiaverini.  
 
Here's a short review from 
Booklist:   
  
Chiaverini’s latest is based on 
the true story of Elizabeth 
Keckley, who bought freedom 

from slavery for herself and her son and went on to 
become a well-known modiste in Washington. 
Keckley had a front-row seat to history: she dressed 
Washington’s A-list, including Jefferson Davis’ wife 
before they left DC, and, most intimately, Mary Todd 
Lincoln. Mrs. Lincoln is mercurial, scheming, 
extravagant, and troubled, but Elizabeth stands by her 
as she is lambasted in the press. Long stretches of 
battle history and descriptions of Lincoln’s political 
rivals lag, while more time spent on Elizabeth’s work 
with newly freed slaves in DC would have been 
welcome.  
 
Still, Elizabeth Keckley is an admirable heroine—
successful, self-made, and utterly sympathetic. 
Readers of the Elm Creek Quilt series who have 
enjoyed Chiaverini’s narrative jaunts into Civil War 
and Underground Railroad history will be interested 
in Mrs. Lincoln’s Dressmaker—and there is even a little 

bit of quilting in the story. This is also a good choice 
for readers of Christian historical fiction, as both 
Elizabeth’s and Mr. Lincoln’s faiths are important 
elements in shaping their characters.  
  
We also decided on books to read this 
spring......hostesses needed!  
 

 March 31 - And God Said  by Joel Hoffman (Non-
fiction re: errors in Biblical translation) 
 

 April 28 - Imperfectionists by Tom Rachman 
Vignettes of English newspaper reporters in Rome 
 

 June 2 - Daughter of Persia  by Sattareh 
Farmanfarmaian (Autobiography of 20th Century 
Iranian "princess.") 
  
Please feel free to join us, and to invite friends, 
family, or other Emmanuelites to come with you and 
share our fellowship. If you have questions or wish to 
be removed from the Book Club email list, please 
contact Ann McReynolds at 314-960-0560 or 
ARMcR@arm-mra.com. 
  
Hope to see you the evening of MARCH 3 at 7:00 in 
the Treehouse Room, as usual.... Happy Reading! 
Ann 

Emmanuel Women’s Book Club - Monday, March 3 
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Fellowship Dinners Continue Through 

February 26! 

The Wednesday Fellowship Dinner will continue 

 until Ash Wednesday. 

 

We begin serving at 5:30 pm and continue until 7 pm. 

This is a casual, fun evening to share a meal with your 

extended family – our Emmanuel Family!  

 

EVERYONE is welcome! 

 

We would love to feature a guest chef, or a special 

family recipe. Let Mary Jane Kuhn know if you are 

interested in helping. We also could use help with 

clean-up. Being in on clean-up often leads to taking 

home leftovers! 

 

We will have a sign up poster in the dining room. 

 

 

 

Alliance for Interracial Dignity Session 
“Cracking the Codes” 

 
7:00 p.m.  

Thursday, February 27, 2014  
 

Emmanuel Episcopal Church 
9 South Bompart 

Webster Groves, MO  63119 
 
Overarching Goals:   
 
 Coming Together as a Community and Growing 

Together as a Community 
 
 Building community alliances with government, 

cultural/racial, and faith-based groups to create a 
sustained social justice partnership. 

Ash Wednesday Soup Supper 
March 5 at 5:00 p.m. 

 

Please bring Fruit or Bread 
 

There is no charge, but we will be 
collecting  

a Good-will offering 

Emmanuel to Host  
Mission Group from  

Ohio Wesleyan 
University  

March 8 - 15 
 

Ten students and two faculty 

members from Ohio Wesleyan University will be the 

first group to stay for a whole week at Emmanuel 

while they do mission work at St. Louis Crisis 

Nursery in March. 

 

In the long process of planning the Behold Addition, 

we dreamt this day would come (one of the main 

reasons we put showers in the lower level).  With 

Mission being so important to who we are at  

 

 

 

 

Emmanuel, how awesome to be able to support a 

group from afar that is working in our community—

hopefully helping to make their time here as 

comfortable and hassle-free as possible so they can 

focus on their mission. 

 

Clark Hotaling is coordinating with the Ohio 

Wesleyan group along with Dan and Sue Baseley. 

If you would like to help with hospitality while the 

group is here, please contact the office for more 

information. 
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The Stewardship Committee was formed in 2012 
with the idea that its task would be to increase the 
parish’s awareness of how our financial and spiritual 
lives interact.  One of the ideas the Committee 
developed was to have regular articles in The Angelus 
that reflect the many, many ways in which our dollars 
go to work here at Emmanuel—to show, in essence, 
the many ways in which God’s work gets done.  This 
month’s article is by Shari Kelts and focuses on 
Martha’s Meals. 

 
"Rich in Love."  Really, who can 
doubt how true that is of 
Emmanuel?  One aspect of our 
loving stewardship may not be 
familiar to many of you, unless 
you are part of the team of 
providers or have received their 

help:  Martha's Meals.   But for those who have been 
ill, had surgery, had a baby, or experienced other 
stressful life events, Martha's Meals have been a 
blessing.  As a recent recipient told me:  "Until now, 
I thought, 'oh, well, that's a nice thing to do for those 
people,' but now that I've had them myself, I know 
that they're wonderful!"   
 

What she was talking about, and what others in the 
parish have experienced, is not just the help it is to 
have good food to eat that you don't have to prepare 
yourself (usually with leftovers as well)----although 
that is of course a good thing when you are ill---but 
also the joy of seeing a new face when you can't get 
out of the house, and perhaps of getting to know 
someone you haven't met or haven't talked to 
before.  You know that you are part of the family of 
Emmanuel, and that your family is taking care of you. 
 
And taking part in Martha's Meals is also a blessing 
for those who provide the food that is delivered, 
whether by cooking it themselves or purchasing it.  It 
is a joy to see how pleased the recipients are, as well 
as to talk with them and get to know them, or get to 
know them better than before. 
 
So both the givers and the receivers of Martha's 
Meals are blessed, leaving both "rich in love." 
 
[Contact for Martha's Meals, either for needs or to 
volunteer to be a meal provider, is Shari Kelts, at 
314-601-1638 or email sharikelts@sbcglobal.net] 

Stewardship 

In December, I was at Emmanuel in a meeting with 
the other two kitchen witches (Susie Feldmann and 
Mary Jane Kuhn) and Maureen Walsh, presently 
Parish Family Life director. 
 
I just happened to mention that I was to undergo a 
MOHS treatment to remove a basil cell carcinoma 
from my nose and the logistics were my main 
concern.  The immediate, and almost simultaneous, 
response was, “Mike will take you.” from Maureen 
and “I'll take you.” from Mary Jane.  I was so 
touched by their concern.  And – even more – I 
knew it was sincere. 
 
As I said, logistics were the problem.  But we worked 
it out that Mary Jane could be on call from noon on 
–  she was busy preparing for the chili supper in the 
morning – and she would fix Rick's schedule so that 
he could come along with her and drive our car 
home.  And that's exactly what they did. 

I was told to ice the area and remove the bandage in 
24 hours.  The next morning found me with eyes 
swollen almost shut and dried blood on the bandage, 
which Judd and I feared was stuck to the incision 
and that we do some damage when removing it.     
Judd called Katherine Ziegler and she responded 
immediately. 
 
Now the Kuhns did not give us this help because 
they really had nothing else to do.  And Katherine 
did not come over because she is our Parish Nurse.  
They came because we are all friends. We've worked 
together, prayed together, cried together and laughed 
together.  We are all part of a wonderful family.  That 
family is Emmanuel. 
 
What a blessing! 
 
Marie Holt 

A Story of Love 
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Junior High News 

At 9 A.M. on February 2, as the congregation sang the 
processional hymn, they were given a glimpse of the 
lifeblood of Emmanuel as more than 35 junior and 
senior high youth and youth leaders followed the cross 
to the front of the church.   
 

Junior high kids served as ushers and greeters; two of 
them read the prayers of the people which they had 
written the week earlier; and they all joined in the 
singing of the anthem.  Five of the senior high 
members delivered sermons which told of their growth 
and how Emmanuel had been a strong positive 
influence.  They spoke clearly and concisely and 
delivered very moving testimonials.   
 

After the service, Joanne Warren, a long-time and 
very active Emmanuel parishioner, stopped me to say 
how much she had been moved by the ceremony and 
asked about bringing her granddaughter, Anna, to 
Junior High.  The following Sunday, we met Anna and 
she seemed excited about coming back next week to 
help with the brown-bag lunches for the homeless 
shelter and later participating in a trip with both junior 
and senior high kids as they have a fun day of laser tag  
and pizza. 
 

On February 9, we had a successful spaghetti dinner 
fundraiser despite the snow which started early in the 
afternoon.  Every last bit of tiramisu was scraped out 
of the pans.  And all who left seemed pleasantly full of 
good food.  Junior High wants, once again, to thank 
Emmanuel and all the parishioners who help and 
support them through the years.  
 

On March 2, we will meet at Emmanuel to carpool to 
Christ Church Cathedral for group worship, a tour of 
the building and then lunch. 
 

On March 5, we will serve at the Ash Wednesday soup 
dinner, which is the start of the Lenten season. 
 

And, of course, each Sunday we will continue to meet 
for Rite 13 in our classroom to share thoughts and 
prayers and feelings as we grow in our faith and 
understanding.  Who knows? One day Anna Warren 
or another of our teenagers might deliver a very 
moving sermon from Emmanuel's pulpit. 
 

Marie Holt         

Senior High leaders are completing plans for the 
upcoming Spring Retreat, scheduled for February 21-
22 at Camp Mihaska in Bourbon, Missouri.  In the 
recent past the spring retreats have focused on 
preparations for the summer mission trips. 
 
 “A couple of years ago,” said Youth Director Kevin 
Williams, “we spent a lot of time trying to accustom 
ourselves to the problems of the homeless, allocating 
inadequate resources to solve the problems of staying 
warm and fed, in preparation for our trip to Chicago.  
We learned a lot.” 
 
“This year,” he went on, “we’ll be thinking a lot about 
how to understand the problems of Native American 
youth, as we begin to plan our trip to Standing Rock 
Reservation in South Dakota in June.” 
 
In the meantime, the youth will also be visiting Laclede 
Retirement Community in order to spend some time 

with some of the residents there.  “We will be visiting 
some of the residents who are not as functional as they 
once were, either mentally or physically,” said JoAn 
MacBryde, senior high leader, who has been 
instrumental in planning the visit. “I think it is a great 
event for everyone, the youth and those whom we 
visit.” 
 
Later that afternoon, the senior high youth will prepare 
a dinner for a volunteer group from Ohio Wesleyan 
University, who will be staying at Emmanuel while 
working at the St. Louis Crisis Nursery on their spring 
break.  Said Sarah Aiello, one of the most active of 
the Emmanuel group,  "I'm always enthusiastic about 
helping out, and it will be interesting serving people 
around the same age as me. I also hope I can learn 
from them what it is like to volunteer in college, since 
that is something I look forward to doing next year." 
 
Ian MacBryde 

SR HI PLANS RETREAT,  VISIT TO LACLEDE 
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Today I am  
Thankful For… 

 
...the contributions that your 
parish made to the 2013 
United Thank Offering.    
Because of your outpouring    
of love and generosity, the      
Diocese of Missouri was able  
to raise $10,415.59. 
 
Thank you for your continued 
support of this ministry. 
 
Blessings, 
 
Dawn Henry 

Weekly Bible Study 

Beginning Wednesday, 29 January 
and continuing through Ash 
Wednesday, 05 March, YOU are 
invited to join a Bible study group 
that will gather for the Wednesday 
Noon Eucharist in the 
Chapel.  Bring a bag lunch and 
following the service we will move 
to The Tree House Room on the 
second floor to eat and discuss the 
Lessons for the coming Sunday 
[The Proper for Sunday 
next].  YOU are invited to join us.  
 
 
 

The plan for our hour of discussion 
will be to pray the Collect for the 
Sunday.  We will then read the 
lessons appointed—Hebrew 
Scripture (in English), the Psalm, 
the Epistle and the Gospel.  We ask 
you to bring pen and paper so that 
as each lesson is read you can note 
those things that you hear which 
strike you.  Everyone will be given 
opportunity to share their notes 
from the readings and then the floor 
will be opened for discussion.   
Please join us!  [Note:  The 
Tuesday morning Bible study 
has been discontinued.] 
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Upcoming Guest Preachers at Emmanuel 

Sunday, March 2 
 

The Rev. Jonathan Stratton, 
Director of Deaconess Anne 
House 
 
 
 

 Preaching at the 8:00 and 9:00 a.m. Services 
 
 10:30 a.m. Adult Forum, presenting a 

Deaconess Anne House Update  
 

 

Sunday, May 4 
 

Chaplain Joe Chambers, 
Chaplain of the Washington 
University Rockwell House, 
Episcopal Campus Ministry 
 

 Preaching at the 8:00 and 9:00 a.m. Services 
 
 10:30 Presenting at Adult Forum 

Sunday, March 30 
 

Chaplain Dietra Wise, 
Chaplain for the Episcopal 
City Mission 
 

 

 Preaching at the 8:00, 9:00 
and 10:30 a.m. Services 

 

 10:30 a.m. Adult Forum 
presented by Beth Goad, 
Executive Director of the 
Episcopal City Mission 

Sunday, March 16 
 

The Rev. Sarah Knoll 
Sweeney, Associate 
Supervisor, ACPE, Inc. at 
St. Luke's Medical Center, 
Houston, Texas  

 
 Preaching at the 8:00, 9:00, 10:30 a.m. and 

5:30 p.m. Services 
 

 



Angelus Vol. 48, No. 12 – February 19, 2014 Page 10 

 

CLERGY & STAFF 
 

Dan Appleyard, Rector (ext 212) 
Martie Metzler, Assistant Priest (ext 218) 

Warren E. Crews, Priest Associate 
Roderic D. Wiltse, Priest Associate 

Trent Patterson, Choir Director  
Chuck Peery, Organist  

Kevin Williams, Christian Youth Formation  (ext 213) 
Susan Baseley, Parish Administrator (ext 249) 

Susie Feldmann, Phyllis Newcome, Mary Kay Horton 
Staff Assistants (ext 209) 

Bill Simokaitis, Staff Accountant (ext 210) 
Keith Ennis, Sexton 

Kelly Lakies & Dianna Konopka, Part-time Sextons 
Glenn Dunn, Information Technology (ext 240) 
Angela MacBryde, Preschool Director (ext 123) 

 

MINISTRY CHAIRS: 
 

Tricia Copeland, Senior Warden 
Ann Marie Ruhlin, Junior Warden 

Diana Knapp, Treasurer 
Mark Jordan, Finance Committee 

Tammy Free & Linda Schuchman, Altar Guild 
Jane Emerson & Mimi Shipp, Archivists 

Peg Cooper, Caring Ministries 
Lynne Shields & Megan Wren,  

Environmental Stewardship 
David Pluhar & John Liss, Facilities Management 

Andrew Bleyer, Tricia Copeland 
& Angir MacBryde, FaithQuest 
Bill Cochran, Men of Emmanuel 

Donna Erickson, Missions 
Mart Mitchell, Mike & Maureen Walsh, 

Parish Family Life 
Kathleen Martin, Worship 

 

Staff Email Addresses 
 

dappleyard@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
mmetzler@emmanuelepiscopal.org 

parishadmin@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
kwilliams@emmanuelepiscopal.org 

sfeldmann@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
atreas@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
gdunn@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
cpeery@emmanuelepiscopal.org 

tpatterson@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
 

Church number is 314-961-2393 
In the case of a pastoral emergency after office 

hours, please call the clergy cell phone at  
314-324-4115.  

 

Save the Date: 
 

Play Readers is 
Friday, March 28  

at 6:30 p.m. 
 

MOE Trivia Night is 
Friday, May 2  
at 6:00 p.m. 

BAPTISMAL DATES FOR 2014 

Below are the scheduled dates for 
Baptism and Baptismal Preparation 
Session.  At least one parent must 
attend a preparation session before a 
child may be baptized at Emmanuel. 
You need not have set a baptismal date 

to come to one of these sessions.  
 
If you are pregnant or still deciding about baptizing 
your child here, please come. This is a wonderful 
opportunity to learn more about baptism.  
 
Call the church office at 961-2393 to make a 
reservation.  A light supper is served. 
 
Baptism Dates  Preparation Class 
 
 Feb. 23 at 10:30 a.m. Feb. 23 at 6:00 p.m. 
 Apr. 19 at 7:30 p.m. Apr. 8 at 6:00 p.m. 
  

Sunday Service 
Times: 

 

8:00 a.m. 
9:00 a.m. 
10:30 a.m. 
5:30 p.m. 

About the Parish Family 
 
Congratulations to Luc and Laura Benson on 
the January 31 birth of their first child, Oliver 
Richard!  Congratulations also to grandparents 
Duane and Anne Benson. Everyone is doing 
well! 
 
The sympathy of the parish is extended to Sue 
and Carl Smith on the February 5 death of 
Carl's sister, Christine Smith.  May light 
perpetual shine upon her. 
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February 20 
Douglas Aldrich 
Sydney Greer 
Betty Long 
Whitaker Ragan 
Martha Ziegler 
 
February 22 
Nathan Linneman 
Laurie Parker 
 
March 1 
Molly Clark 
 Eileen Duggan 
 Edward Lindner 

BIRTHDAYS ANNIVERSARIES 

March 2 
Sue Baseley 
Madison Taylor 
Alaina Veresh 
 
March 3 
Elizabeth (Ellie) 
   Skinner 
Aaron Welker 
 
March 4 
Marcello Cirimele 
 J.J. Forry 
Andrew Shipp 
 
March 6 
Dave Burns 
Jeanne Deutsch 
Margaret Dillingham 
Paul Ortiz 
Cynthia (Kay) Small 
Stephen (Steve) Small 
 

March 16 
John & Ann Schaefer 
 
March 17 
Maureen & Michael 
    Walsh 
 
      

March 7 
Bron Brennan 
Riley Sabath 
Robert Tate 
 
March 8 
Martha LaFata 
Max Nall 
Christopher Patt 
Kipp Vitsky 
 
March 9 
Jake Collins 
Daniel Ruhlin 
Ann Schaefer 
 
March 10 
Penny Allen 
Ashley Buck 
Charlotte McIntosh 

 
February 23, 2014 
Team Captain – Hannah 
Myers 
1st Crucifer – Charlie 
DeYoung 
Acolytes: Isabelle Appleyard, 
Anne Buck, Sawyer Buck 
Elijah Myers 
 
March 2, 2014 
Team Captain – Thomas 
Forent 
1st Crucifer – Jack Love 
Acolytes: Matthew Walch, 
Clayton Moss, Thomas 
Hotaling, Rachel Fisher, 
Emma Sabath 
 

 
March 9, 2014 
Team Captain – Claire 
Hooker 
1st Crucifer – Isabella Crang 
Acolytes: Maia Langdon, 
Julianna Crang, Clio 
Langdon, Anne Buck, Sawyer 
Buck 
 
March 16, 2014 
Team Captain – Jameson 
Howard 
1st Crucifer – Clayton Moss 
Acolytes: Thomas Florent, 
Isabelle Appleyard, Emma 
Sabath, Rachel Fisher, 
Kendra Howard 

ACOLYTE SCHEDULE 

Please let the Emmanuel 
office know of any special or 

important  
events in your life  

so we may be able to share 
them with the entire 
Emmanuel family! 

February 21 
Dave & Mimi Shipp 
 
February 27 
Dave & Lind Burns 
 
March 6 
Cynthia (Kay) & 
    Stephen (Steve 
    Small 
 
March 9 
Susan & William 
    Chris) Partridge 
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THE PRAYERS OF THE PARISH ARE 
REQUESTED FOR: 
PLEASE keep the office updated on the progress of those 
you have placed on this list so our list remains timely. 
 

ARMED FORCES 
Parishioners: Ethan Allman, Aaron Faust, Nathaniel 
Baker, Adam Erickson 
Brian Maginn, Christie Maginn's son 
David Benning, Dorothy Saunders' nephew 
Jason Martens, Jen Dunn's brother 
Stephen Carson, Nan Rimbach's nephew 
Ron Asher, Sara Loyet's nephew 
Gabriel Stone, Dorothy Saunders’ nephew 
 

IN HOSPITAL/MED TESTS or TREATMENT 
Parishioners: Jen Dunn, Katie Lawless, Ann Bain 
 

Henry Jones, Lisa Teczar’s brother 
Scott Edenson, M. Rowe’s niece’s husband 
Emory Washington, Diocesan Priest 
Aaron Crowell, friend of Angie MacBryde 
Linda Murer, Nancy McClary's cousin 
Donna Maginn, friend of Dee Margos 
Pat Price, friend of Jim & Mary Ann Groetsch 
Anna, friend of Betsy Lindner 
Kenny Borino, Janet Dobbs’ brother 
Jodie Johnson, Lissa Johnson's mother 
Rayna Caldwell, Mary Kay Horton’s niece 
Fran Gebhart, Doris Ferguson’s daughter 
Susan Serfas, Sandi & Tom Fischer’s friend 
Vicki Conerly, Maryjane Hotaling’s friend 
Peggy Thacker McCaslin, Kerry Thacker's daughter 
Debbie Carter, former Emmanuel organist & member 
 

LONG TERM MEDICAL NEEDS 
Parishioners: Caroline Birdsall, Sandra Nelson, Don 
Rose, Roberta Gehbauer, Laura Ullman, Grace 
Koerner, Nan Rimbach, Mary Ellen McCarthy, 
Sophie Owen, Joan Amerman, Mary Toberman 
Rissa Woodley, Ann McReynolds' aunt  
Margaret Clark, Dick's aunt 
Ben Schneider, MacBryde's grandson 
Ann Neukomm, Mart Mitchell's aunt 
Coline Martines, Michael's mother 
Annie Mae Fielder, Roberta's mother 
Gabrielle Nelson, Sandy Nelson's granddaughter 
 

RECUPERATING 
Parishioners:  Rosemary Vorih, Edythe Pangle, 
Sally Davidson, Betsy Mackey, Pam Penrose, Diana 
Beckman, Peggy Schroeder 
 

Laura Williams, Betsy's mother 
Steve Wilson, Lynne Shields' friend 
George Benson, Hilary Perkins step-father  
Erwin & Adeline Branahl, Sandy Cooper’s parents  
Suzanne Denny, Diana Knapp’s mother 
Dave Torgeson, Nancy McClary’s friend 

 

SERIOUS ILLNESS 
Parishioners: Mary Dolores Baca 
Dan Scherer, friend of Kuhns 
Don Black, Katherine Ziegler’s friend 
Olive Hagen, Mimi Shipp’s friend 
Pam Furrer, Sandy Baker’s friend/former ENS teacher 
Cathy Ammons, Allison Williams' friend 
Dickie Priest, Betsy Mackey's friend 
Rachael, Bill & Victoria Hudson's niece 
Alvin Stouffe, Bill Florent's brother-in-law 
Mike Karandief, Chris Knox's family friend 
Paula Coulton, Don & Stella Spalts' friend 
Lois Johnson, family friend of Lisanne Schraer 
Ed Heigl, friend of Ann McReynolds 
Sharon Geraghty, friend of Lisanne Schraer 
Carole Smith, friend of Nancy McClary 
Stephanie Duensing, Lissa Johnson's sister 
Heather McFadden, Margaret DeYoung's friend 
Marty Schmitt, Margaret DeYoung's friend 
Barbara Hulett, Maryellen Bell's friend 
Cathy Sheldon, Katie McGuigan’s daughter 
Janet Klumpp, Rod & Pat Wiltse's friend 
John Kohler, Sue & Lou Clauss' friend 
Tammy Stutz & family, Tracy Crews’ friend 
JoAnne Bryant, Becki Jacoby’s aunt 
Paula/Jim Spangler, John Mitchell's sister/brother-in-law  
Shirley Beckman, Diana Beckman’s mother 
Tim Daugherty, Debby Long’s son 
Debra Dean-Ciriani, Lisa Teczar’s friend 
Jean Pettid, Lisa (Sparks) Pettid’s mother-in-law 
Jessica Butler, Molly Clark’s friend 
Patricia McGregor, Stella Spalt’s cousin 
Vicki Barmann, Jen Marcus’ mother 
Bob Rosen, Pam’s husband 
Derrick Spalt, Don & Stella’s son 
Carole Edwards, Marilyn Keller’s friend 
Alaina Bickhaus, Caroline Hornberger’s friend 
Sue Fritchley, Tom & Sandi Fischer’s friend 
 

SPECIAL NEEDS 
Parishioners: Jean Weingaertner, Warren Druschky 
Benjamin Jones, Robert Tate 
Monte Morgan, former parishioner 
Ieshia Charging Hawk, friend of adult mission trip group  
JoAnne Hansen, Eleanor Fletcher's sister-in-law 
Mark A. Baxley, Ruth's son 
Sue Kohler, Sue & Lou Clauss' friend 
Jeffrey, Sue Smith's grandson 
Doug Moody, Mary Jane Kuhn’s Godson 
Andrew Jones, Steve & Lisa Teczar’s nephew 
Charlotte Roberts, Tina Kennedy’s mother 
Robert & Kathleen Bowlin, B. Newcomb’s aunt &uncle 
Cathy Jones, Tom’s sister 
Tom & Carolyn Yager, Groetsch’s friends 
Rev. Robert & Pat Klein, Groetsch’s friends 
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CALENDAR OF UPCOMING EVENTS 
For a complete listing of events, please consult our online calendar at www.emmanuelepiscopal.org 

WINTER SCHEDULE  
Sunday Holy Eucharist:  
 
8:00, 9:00, 10:30 a.m. and 5:30 p.m. 
 

SUNDAYS 
 
City Streets Cooking 
Sun., Feb. 23 at 11:30 a.m. 
 
FQ Leaders Meeting  
Sun., Feb. 23 at 11:30 a.m. 
 
Blood Pressure Screening 
Sunday, Mar. 2 following the 10:30 
a.m. Service 

 
Newcomer Team Meeting 
Sun., Mar. 2 at 11:30 a.m. 
 
Inquirer’s Class 
Sunday, Mar 9, 16, 23, 30 and Apr. 6 
at 11:30 a.m. 

 
Jr. High Operation Brown Bag 
Sunday, Mar.. 16 at 11:15 a.m. 
 
Environmental Stewardship 
meeting 

Sun., Mar. 16 at 11:30 a.m. 
 
Mission Committee Meeting 
Sunday, Mar. 16 at 11:30 a.m. 
 
 

MONDAYS 
 
Worship Committee 
Monday, Feb. 24 at 6:30 p.m. 
 
Stewardship Meeting 
Mon., Mar. 3 at 6:00 p.m. 
 
Jr. High Leader Meeting 
Monday, Mar. 3 at 6:30 p.m. 
 
Women’s Book Club 
Mon., Mar. 3 & 31 at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Executive Committee Meeting 
Monday, Mar. 10 at 5:30 p.m. 

Finance Committee Meeting 
Monday, Mar 10 at 6:30 p.m. 
 
Caring Ministries Meeting 
Monday, Mar. 10 at 7:30 p.m. 
 
Vestry Meeting 
Monday, Mar. 17 at 7:00 p.m. 
 
 

TUESDAYS 
 
Contemplative Prayer in the 
Chapel 
Tuesday, Feb. 25 & Mar. 11, 25 at 
5:30 p.m. 
 
Baptismal Instruction Class 
Tuesday, Feb. 25 at 6:00 p.m. 
 
Shrove Tuesday Pancake Lunch 
Tues., Mar 4 at 11:00 a.m. 
 
Lenten Potluck Supper 
Tues., Mar. 11, 18, 25 at 6 p.m. 
 
Lenten Program 
Tues., Mar. 11, 18, 25 at 6:45 p.m. 
 
 

WEDNESDAYS 
 

Holy Eucharist at Noon  
followed by Bible Study with Rod 
Wed., Feb. 26 & Mar. 5, 12, 19, 26  
at noon 
 
Ash Wednesday Services  
Wed., Mar. 5 at 7:00 a.m., noon and 
7:00 p.m. 
 
Ash Wednesday Soup Supper 
Wednesday, Mar. 5 at 5:00 p.m. 
 
Family Lenten Pizza Dinner 
Wed., Mar. 12, 19, 26 at 5:30 p.m.  
 
Family Lenten Series 
Wed., Mar. 12, 19, 26 at 6:00 p.m. 
 
 

Emmanuel at Laclede 
Wed., Mar. 19 at 2:00 p.m. 
 

THURSDAYS 
 

Men’s Bible Study at Stratton’s 
Restaurant 
Thursday, Feb. 27 & Mar. 6, 13, 20, 
27at 7:00 a.m. 
 
MOE Operation Brown Bag 
Thursday, Feb. 27, Mar. 28 at 4:45 
p.m. 
 
Alliance For Interracial  
Dignity 
Thurs., Feb. 27 at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Sr. High Group Leaders  
Meeting 
Thursday, Mar. 6 at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Prayer Shawl Ministry 
Thursday, Mar. 6 at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Noon Day Operation Brown Bag 
Thursday, Mar. 13 at noon 
 
 

FRIDAYS 
 
Mardi Gras Setup 
Friday, Feb. 28 at 3:00 p.m. 
 
Lenten Eucharists 
Fri., Mar. 7, 14, 21, 28 at 7:00 a.m. 
 
Lenten MOE Breakfasts 
Fri., Mar. 7, 14, 21, 28 at 7:30 a.m. 
 
Play Readers 
Fri. Mar. 28 at 6:30 p.m. 
 

SATURDAYS 
 
Mardi Gras 
Saturday, Mar. 1 at 6:00 p.m. 
 
Facilities Management  
Meeting 
Saturday, Mar. 8 at 8:30 a.m. 
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 Sunday Worship Schedule and Propers 

The next newsletter deadline is February 25 for the issue to be published on March 4, 2014. All articles and 
information should be submitted to Sue Baseley (parishadmin@emmanuelepiscopal.org) in the parish office (by 

email, if possible). Thank You. 

Child care is available in the nursery (near the Big Bend entrance) from 8:45 a.m. until after the 10:30 a.m. service.  
Service Schedule: 8:00, 9:00, 10:30 a.m. and 5:30 p.m.  

 
 

Propers for March 2 
The Last Sunday after Epiphany 
Exodus 24:12-18 
2 Peter 1:16-21 
Matthew 17:1-9 
Psalm 99 

Propers for February 23 
The Seventh Sunday after the Epiphany 
Leviticus 19:1-2, 9-18 
1 Corinthians 3:10-11, 16-23 
Matthew 5:38-48 
Psalm 119:33-40 

Propers for March 9 
The First Sunday in Lent 
Genesis 2:15-17; 3:1-7 
Romans 5:12-19 
Matthew 4:1-11 
Psalm 32 
 

Propers for March 16 
The Second Sunday in Lent 
Genesis 12:1-4a 
Romans 4:1-5, 13-17 
John 3:1-17 
Psalm 121 


